## DODGE CITY SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL

DODGE CITY, KANSAS

F. B. TOALSON

June 30, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director, Physical Education and Recreation,
Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

If you will recall, I talked with you at the luncheon meeting at the Kansas University Educators Conference two weeks ago about a Physical Education program for a senior high school.

We are installing Physical Education for all students next year, and I am very anxious to have a good program.

You told me that you had a program pretty well outlined and that you would be glad to send me a copy if I would remind you of it. I would appreciate very much having your suggestions.

I am especially anxious to get away from too much of the Mamby-pamby type of program. I want something that will actually build these boys and girls into better co-ordinated and better physically developed young men and women.

If you have any other suggestions as to where I might get material, I should be happy to have them.

Yours truly,

Frank B. Toalson

Principal

FBT: mw